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To: Brett Hebert 
 
From: John Kemppainen 
 
Date: 06/08/2020 
 
Re:  May Forestry Activities Report 
 


   
• Located planting sites for spring planting. 175 trees are being planted in June. 
• Removed trees for road construction projects this summer. Jim’s Tree Service was 


utilized for several tree removals as well.  Approximately 40 trees were removed from 
street terraces and parks for road construction and utility upgrades. 


• Worked with Utilities Director Jill Weiss on a major sanitary sewer upgrade which 
requires removal of several trees on private property and in Bjoin Park.  Several 
meetings with residents were required to work out details of removal and replacement 
tree options. 


• Materials were purchased to build a gravel bed (for bare root nursery stock) at the PW 
facility.  The project will be completed in June and trees will be purchased for fall 
planting. 


• Several stumps were removed and restored in street terraces, parks, and at the utilities 
office building. 


• The Forestry Intern started work in mid-May and has already shown to be a valuable 
asset to the team. 


 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Kemppainen, C.A. 
City Forester 


CITY OF STOUGHTON 
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI  53589 
(608) 877-6303   Ext. 622 
(608) 877-8387   Fax 
www.cityofstoughton.com 


BRETT HEBERT 
Director of Public Works 
BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us 








 


  OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a 


regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 


 


Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 
Members: 
 
 
 
 
 


TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 
Thursday, June 11, 2020 @ 5:00 p.m. 
Bjoin Park Baseball Field @ 100 E Wilson St, Stoughton, WI  53589 
Note:  Bring a Chair. 
Kevin Short,  Dean Tangeman, Mike Point,  Mitch Bergeson, Jim Fitzgibbon, City Forester John 
Kemppainen, Director Brett Hebert, and Mayor Tim Swadley 


 
Item #   CALL TO ORDER 


1 Communications 
2 Approve March 12, 2020 Minutes  
3 Forestry Reports – March/April/May 
4 Elect Chair and Vice-Chair 


 
Item #   OLD BUSINESS 


5 Discussion on DNR Grants 
6 Discussion/Plan for a Lumber Sale 
 


Item #   NEW BUSINESS 
7 Future Agenda Items 
 


   ADJOURNMENT                                                                                                
cc:   


Mayor Tim Swadley, Council Members, Leadership Teams, City Clerk – Holly 
Licht, Sarah Monette,  Matthew Dregne, City Attorney,  Sean Grady, Judi Krebs, 
stoughtonreporter@wcinet.com  stoughtoneditor@wcinet.com 
 WI State Journal / Capital Times  
 


 
         


NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
 



mailto:stoughtonreporter@wcinet.com

mailto:stoughtoneditor@wcinet.com






 
Tree Commission Meeting Minutes 
Thursday March 12, 2020 @ 5:00 PM 
Public Works Building, 2439 County Rd A, Stoughton 
 
Members Present:  Mitch Bergeson, Dean Tangeman and Mike Point 


Absent & Excused:   Matt Bartlett and Kevin Short 


Staff:    City Forester John Kemppainen and Admin Asst. Vickie Erdahl 


Guest:  


Call to order:  Bergeson called to order @ 5:02 PM  


 
1)   Communications: 


• Bergeson suggested (due to virus) that the six-foot rule for meeting, questioned whether further 
meetings would be canceled and inquired if future meetings could be done remotely. 
 


2)   Approval of minutes from February 13, 2020 Meeting:  Motion by Tangeman, seconded by Point to 
approve the minutes.  Carried 3-0. 


 
 


3) February Forestry Reports:  Kemppainen stated:  


• In-house crews trimmed trees when time allowed in Zone 3. This zone is scheduled to be 
completed in 2020 and crews made significant progress.  Our trimming contractor will be 
starting during the second week of March as well. 


• Assisted with plowing during multiple snow events in the month of February. 
• I attended the Wisconsin Arborist Association (WAA) annual conference in Green Bay February 


17-19.  Additionally, I was a speaker on the topic of Urban Wood Utilization.  The talk was well 
received and I have tentatively been asked to give an expanded version of that presentation at 
the Arbor Day Foundation’s Partners in Community Forestry conference later this year in 
Louisville, KY.  I will provide details regarding this opportunity as they become more solid. 


• Public Works staff and directors from the City of Monona and the City of Edgerton came to visit 
and get a tour of our wood utilization efforts after hearing my presentation in Green Bay.  Both 
cities are very interested in urban wood utilization and are looking for assistance getting their 
programs off the ground. 


• I attended a meeting on the behalf of Wisconsin Urban Wood in Stevens Point WI.  We met with 
the WIDNR regarding our ongoing partnership and how to further improve the urban wood 
utilization message across the state and region. 


• Began reviewing and providing input on the 2020 road construction projects.  Several trees will 
require removal unfortunately and the removal process will begin this spring.  Replacement 
trees will be installed once the projects are substantially completed. 


• I met with utilities crews’ multiple times to review trees that are posing a conflict with power 
lines.  So far this winter we have allowed or assisted in the removal of six (6) mature trees under 
wires.  These will be replaced with more appropriate species where space allows. 


 
 


4) Discussion regarding the Landscape/Zoning Ordinance:  Committee decided to hold a separate 
meeting to update this ordinance which will include Tangeman, Short and Bergeson. At this time the sub-
committee will keep current point system in place. After revisions are completed, the City Planner will 
review the changes and forward to the Public Works Comm. 
 
Chair directs Tree Commission sub-committee to meet before April meeting. 
 







 
5)  Discussion on DNR Grants:  Committee needs to choose/name a project to submit, decide on the 


amount to request and find out the City of Stoughton’s budget process in order to submit a request for the 
matching grant.  The committee also stated that they would like to consider using the Tree Commission 
Donation Fund to match the grant.  Staff will check into that possibility of using the Donation account and 
also find the paperwork on the last grant to review. 
 
A project the committee would like to pursue is an area behind Business Park North.  The April meeting 
will be on site at that location.  A member also stated that there are storm water grants we could receive 
for that area which could be separate from the matching grant. 
 


 
6) Discussion on Arbor Day Event / School Visits: Committee discussed school visits only.  Kemppainen 


ordered 250 trees which will need to be bagged for site visits.  Schools were assigned as follows: Sandhill 
– Bergeson, Kegonsa – John K, Fox Prairie – Short and St Ann’s – Tangeman. 


 
 
7) Future Agenda Items:  Zoning Ordinance, DNR Grant, Plan next Lumber Sale, Arbor Day 


 
 


  Motion by Point seconded by Tangeman to adjourn the meeting at 6:03 p.m.  Respectfully submitted 3/18/2020, Vickie Erdahl 
- Staff  





